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As the sun rises in the eastern skies and 
dawn breaks the darkness, it is obvious 
to the senses that spring is approaching.  
Spring brings changes to the once 
dormant awaiting to make their grand 
entrance and display for yet another 
season.  With excitement, I announce 
that the WBL office has relocated.  The 
Work-Based Learning office is now 

located in the Customized Business 
and Industry (CBI) building, room 
108.  We are expanding our horizons 
by collaborating with Greg Moore, CBI 
Customized Training Director, Kim 
Lewis, HRD Chairperson and Lyn Rice, 
Career Development Coordinator.  This 
enables the WBL program to expand 
student opportunities of internships 
for the program areas in which they are 
enrolled.  In addition, Renata Simmons 
joined the WBL office team in July 
2017.  We are here to serve students 
with opportunities and employers with 
skilled workers.  Please stop by our new 
office to discover all the opportunities 
that FTCC offers! 

Jeanette Nunnery

OUR OFFICE HAS MOVED!

I am honored to be the new face of 
the Work- Based Learning Program.  
My greatest passion is assisting the 
students, by networking between the 
Faculty Coordinators and employers, 
to assure that their success at FTCC is 
implemented. As a previous student of 
the Work- Based Learning Program, I am 
pleased to say that this program enhances 
your opportunity for employment upon 
graduation. 

Renata Simmons

WELCOME 
Renata Simmons

Work-Based Learning

HIGHLIGHTS
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Casey First: Curriculum: Building Construction Technology • Employer: Southeast Connections • Job Title: Previewer

DESCRIBE A TYPICAL WORK DAY: My typical work day Monday through Wednesday begins at 3:30am when I leave for my daily 
commute to the office in Wilmington where I make last minute preparations for the service crews each morning. On Thursdays I go to the 
Fayetteville office to do the same for the crews working in the Fayetteville district. Afterwards, I leave to meet with customers and look at any 
residential homes or commercial buildings that are receiving natural gas services to make sure the sites are ready and give the customers a 
timeframe for when the services will begin and how long it will take for them to be completed. On Fridays, I sit down with the supervisors of 
both Fayetteville and Wilmington to coordinate the weekly schedules for the crews working in these areas.

WHAT IS YOUR FAVORITE PART OF YOUR JOB? I would have to say my favorite part of my job is being able to travel around Fayetteville 
and Wilmington areas and helping people. Customers are often excited to receive gas services after waiting months to either switch from 
electric to natural gas, (used for appliances, heating and hot water), or to finish the construction on their new homes and businesses.

WHAT IS THE MOST DIFFICULT PART OF YOUR JOB?  I honestly don’t find my job to be too difficult. It comes down to the ability 
to multitask and prioritize the job sites and making sure I schedule to best crews to get certain services done in a timely matter so both 
the customers are satisfied with the amount of time it took for the work to be completed, as well as stay on track with the services that take 
priority. For example, a home that already has a family living in it that wishes to convert to natural gas takes priority over a home that is still 
under construction and an existing business that is ready to open will take precedence over a business that isn’t finished.

WHY DID YOU CHOOSE TO TAKE Work-Based Learning (WBL)? I chose to take Work-based learning because I see it as an opportunity to earn college credits for a job that directly 
relates to the degree I’m working on. Considering my job can at times demand I work 50+ hours a week, the credits I earn allow me to focus on my job that directly prepares me for my future 
as president of a construction company.

WHAT WOULD YOU SAY TO A NEW STUDENT ABOUT THE WBL PROGRAM?  I would say that it is important to take the program seriously. Employers are always looking at 
performance and you would not want a poor performance to ruin the opportunity to use the time to build experience for the career you wish to pursue while simultaneously earning the 
credits for your degree.

WHERE DO YOU SEE YOURSELF IN FIVE YEARS? In five years I see myself being a supervisor of a Southeast Connections. My main goal is to become the president of a construction 
company, possibly the owner of my own construction company one day.

WHAT HAVE YOU ENJOYED MOST ABOUT YOUR CURRICULUM THUS FAR? So far I have really enjoyed the opportunities to take courses that aren’t based only off textbooks and 
lectures in the classroom. My curriculum has allowed me to learn not just the technicalities of construction, but to go onto job sites and physically work on projects. Of course Work-based 
learning allowing me to include my construction job as part of my curriculum is my favorite part.

Stanley Smith:  Curriculum: Automotive Systems Technology • Employer: Mr. Tire • Job Title: General Service Technician 

DESCRIBE A TYPICAL WORK DAY: In a typical workday I change and balance tires. I also perform preventative maintenance.

WHAT IS YOUR FAVORITE PART OF YOUR JOB? My favorite part of my job is working on the brakes. I completed my first brake job 
recently. I felt really good about knowing that I was able to do the job independently. 

WHAT IS THE MOST DIFFICULT PART OF YOUR JOB?  The electrical part of the job is the most difficult, trying to determine the issue. I 
take it as a challenge and the chance to learn something new.

WHY DID YOU CHOOSE TO TAKE Work-Based Learning (WBL)?  I chose Work Based Learning to get hands on experience.

WHAT WOULD YOU SAY TO A NEW STUDENT ABOUT THE WBL PROGRAM? It is a good program to learn what is taught in the 
classroom setting.

WHERE DO YOU SEE YOURSELF IN FIVE YEARS?  I currently work at Mr. Tire as a general Technician. In 5 years I plan to be a Senior 
Mechanic at Mr. Tire.

WHAT HAVE YOU ENJOYED MOST ABOUT YOUR CURRICULUM THUS FAR? The lab portion of the class is my favorite part of the program. I am able to take the book knowledge and 
apply it to “real world” experiences. Participating in the Work Based Learning Program is like “lab” in a “real world” of employment.

Betty Upson-Rivers: Curriculum: Business Administration • Employer: Fayetteville Technical Community College • Job Title: Secretary I 

DESCRIBE A TYPICAL WORK DAY: A typical work day consists of helping returning and new students start their Admissions application. 
I also assisted the students with their Student Email, Web Advisor, and Blackboard accounts. My job also involved a great deal of problem-
solving skills in which I used to the best of my ability.

WHAT IS YOUR FAVORITE PART OF YOUR JOB? The best part of my job is meeting all the new faces and being able to help them jump 
start their careers by attending classes at FTCC. I am also learning something new each day to help the student’s transition into the college 
setting. 

WHAT IS THE MOST DIFFICULT PART OF YOUR JOB?  The most difficult part of the job is not being able to help someone.

WHY DID YOU CHOOSE TO TAKE Work-Based Learning (WBL)? I chose to take Work-Based Learning because the program was able to 
assist me with on-the-job training while also earning course credits.

WHAT WOULD YOU SAY TO A NEW STUDENT ABOUT THE WBL PROGRAM? I would tell a new student that the Work- Based 
Learning program can not only help you earn credits, it will also give you a chance to become experienced in your field of study. This program 
also open doors for your new career. I say this because I became employed within my Work- Based Learning as a Secretary I for the Admissions office at Fayetteville Technical Community 
College.

WHERE DO YOU SEE YOURSELF IN FIVE YEARS? In five years I see myself with my Bachelors  working on my Masters, and a  full-time job in my degree of study where I can grow and 
better establish myself in life for myself and family.

WHAT HAVE YOU ENJOYED MOST ABOUT YOUR CURRICULUM THUS FAR? I have enjoyed my instructors and my classmates. I also enjoyed working in the Admissions Office 
through the WBL program. Everyone in the Admissions office are so sweet and helpful, anytime that I had a question they were eager to help!

IN THE SPOTLIGHT
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STUDENT NAME NAME OF COMPANY/FACILITY STUDENT NAME NAME OF COMPANY/FACILITY
Agnes Adams Parish and Cook Kevin Steiner Hobby Town
Alejandra Rodriguez Fayetteville Technical Community College Khalilah Atkinson The Fried Turkey Sandwich Shop
Alexander Richardson Brady’s LaRosha Brandon Cape Fear Valley Health System
Allegra Williams Voting Assistance Office Lashawnda Singleton Cape Fear Valley Health System-Behavioral Healthcare
Amanda Cook Fair Funeral Home Latatia Smart Angels Home Health
Andrea Kallenbach Fayetteville Urban Ministries Latonia Barnett High Smith Rainey
Andrew Franklin Andrew’s Mortuary Laura Knott ResCare Home Care
Ariana Rogers Cape Fear Valley Health System LeQuina Person Seniors Choosing to Live at Home
Ashli Donaldson Fayetteville Animal Protection Society Linoshka Johnson Fayetteville Technical Community College-Financial Aid
Athena Moore Fayetteville Technical Community College Marry Ann Pearson Highsmith Rainey Hospital
Barbara Addison City of Oaks Cremation Marsha Green Fayetteville Technical Community College-Fine Arts
Betty Upson-Rivers Fayetteville Technical Community College-Admissions Melissa Griffin Veteran Services Offices of NC
Brian Paulino Fayetteville Technical Community College-VSO Meredith Springs Morris Funeral Home
Carlos Craig Fayetteville Technical Community College-Canteen Michael Johnson Hayworth-Miller Funeral Home & Crematory
Carol Wilds Fayetteville Urban Ministry Monica Munoz Carolina Child Neurology
Casey First DC Construction Morgan Rose Navy Federal Credit Union
Chantece Newton Highland Country Club Nadine Barnes Cape Fear Valley Health System(Centralized Scheduling)
Chimere Riggins Long & Son Mortuary Service Nakita Jackson Gillis Hill Rd. Produce
Christina Johnson A Woman’s Place Natasha Cook Smith and Buckner Funeral Home
Christina McCoy Armstrong & Barrington, PLLC Nazira Mangroo Caribbean Express
Christina Brandon Hoke Family Medical Center Patina Easter Dr. Walter Scott
Christopher Halsey McLean Funeral Directors Patrick Maitland Highsmith Rainey Hospital
Chrystal Thomas Walmart Academy Pete Skenteris Fayetteville Technical Community College
Cristina Bowers Medical Group, Shaw AFB Piyrtida Kaysavang Noodles and Company
Daniel Goins Moody Funeral Services Quisha Jones Building Blocks Early Education Center
Danielle Dieter-Losh Alliance/Robeson County Animal Shelter Rakeen Douglas Jiffy Lube
David Hubbard Fayetteville Technical Community College Rebecca Bennett Miller Funeral Service
Deanna Carroll Fayetteville Technical Community College-Admissions Renee Elliott Cape Fear Valley Pediatric Care
Derek Sherrod L. Harold Poole Funeral Service & Crematory Richard Nixon Gentry Family Funeral Service
Desmond Clark Climate Control Robert Ross Carver Law Firm
Detria Cameron Kidzcare Pediatrics Robin Oxendine ACME Medical Supplies
Drenda Carpenter Public Works Commission Roslyn Stanley Cape Fear Valley Health Systems OBGYN
Edgar Juergens Shuler Funeral Home Ryan Cadiente Lafayette Ford Lincoln
Elizabeth Patterson Crown Coliseum-Centerplate Setrinia Weaver Fayetteville Technical Community College
Elizabeth Washington Airborne Special Operations/Salvation Army Shannon Eutsey Highland Country Club
Erica Morely Cumberland County Courthouse Shante Carter Health Pavilion North Express, CFVHS
Geraldine Rouse Cape Fear Winery Stanley Smith Harrell’s Auto Service
Gisela Stone Cape Fear Valley Health System-Hoke Campus Stella Tucker Rogers and Breece Funeral Service
Harrison Burkhart Carter Bank & Trust Stephon Dockery Meineke
Holly Franks J & D Investments Steven Kempf Blanton’s HVAC
Hope Bryant Cape Fear Valley Health System-ER Dept. Teresa Carroll-Glasglow Designs By Lady Vye
Isaiah Griffin Griffin Entertainment Thomas Polite Red Bull 
Jeffrey Watkins Pennsylvania Transformer Technology Thomas Williams CFVHS (HPN Family Care)
Jerald Hoggard HWY 55, Crown Coliseum(Centerplate) Tierra Keller Carolina Child Neurology
Jessica Donaldson Fayetteville Animal Protection Society Tonya Russ Southern Regional AHEC
Jessica Leiva Hobby Lobby Tracy Boyd Canady’s Pest Control
John McMillian McGuire Funeral Service Tracy Barrett Womack Army Hospital
Joseph Grissom McDonald Lumber Company Travis Williams Town of Apex
Joseph Rogers  Angels Home Health Troy Taylor Townson-Rose Funeral Home
Joshua Lunsford US Foods Service Tyler Paul Rick Hendrick Automotive
Joy Green Fayetteville Technical Community College-Fine Arts Tyra Harrison Evans Funeral Service & Crematory
Julian Edwards Brown-Wynne Funeral Home Wazir Mohammad Cape Fear Valley Health System
Kelsey McDowell Thomasville Funeral Home William Short Crown Coliseum-Centerplate
Kennyetta Faison Mary Gran Nursing Center Zachery Brown Wilkerson Funeral Home

FALL 2017 STUDENTS AND EMPLOYERS



FAYETTEVILLE TECHNICAL COMMUNITY COLLEGE
Summer 2018 Registration Schedule

Fayetteville Campus • Spring Lake Campus • Ft. Bragg

WHAT WHEN WHERE (Location/Method)
Registration

1st Session
Classes begin - May 29

Classes end - July 24

2nd Session
*Classes begin - June 18
*Classes end - August 13

1st Session
March 28-May 25

AND

2nd Session
March 28-June 15

(Advisor Assisted and WebAdvisor)

Online via WebAdvisor 
(unavailable Midnight – 3:00 a.m.)

Advisor Assisted 
(8:00 am-5:00 pm or by appointment)

 
Check-in at: Tony Rand Student Center,
Fort Bragg Soldier Development Center,

or Spring Lake Campus
8:00 am - 5:00 pm

April 2 and May 28 WebAdvisor registration only

Army Tuition Assistance
Registration

Portal opens: April 3, 2018
Portal closes:  May 25, 2018 (1st Session)  June 15, 2018 (2nd Session)

(subject to DOD approval)

GoArmyEd web portal

PAYMENT DUE DATES AND CASHIER SCHEDULE
1st Session 2nd Session

Payments for registrations made March 28-May 21 are due by 5 pm on May 21.
Payments for registrations made May 22-May 25 are due by noon on May 25. Payments for registrations made March 28-June 15 are due by noon on June 15
Payments for registrations made May 26-May 28 are due by midnight on May 28.

Fayetteville Technical Community College
Work-Based Learning (WBL) Office
P.O. Box 35236/2201 Hull Road - SDC 3
Fayetteville, NC  28303-0236

An Equal Opportunity Employer

RETURN SERVICE 
REQUESTED

FIRST CLASS MAIL
PRESORTED

U.S. POSTAGE PAID
FAYETTEVILLE, NC

Permit No. 63

NOTES: If you do not pay according to these due dates, you are subject to having your courses dropped for non-payment.
	 • Awarded Financial Aid constitutes payment and will hold your classes.
	 • Enrollment in the Tuition Payment Plan constitutes payments and will hold your classes.
	 • Third Party Authorizations must be filed with the Cashier’s Office by the due dates listed above.
To avoid being charged tuition and fees, it is your responsibility to confirm that your classes have been dropped prior to the first day of the semester/term by checking 
your WebAdvisor account. Active duty soldiers (Army Tuition Assistance Registration) will take place via WebAdvisor. Soldiers still need to use the GoArmyEd web 
portal to secure tuition assistance.
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